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GILGANDRA FINANCIAL SERVICES LIMITED 

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 

 

On behalf of our Board of Directors, I am pleased to report to you on the progress of our 

Community Bank® branch for the financial year ending 2014/2015. 

I begin with the changes to our Board of Directors that have occurred during the past year. 

Thomas Payne was appointed to the Board under Rule 52 of the Company’s Constitution 

and in accordance with this rule will be seeking confirmation of his appointments from 

shareholders at this year’s Annual General Meeting. Long serving Director Don Kennaugh 

together with Directors Mrs Sue McAnnally-Elwin and Mrs Sandra Lawford will be retiring 

under Rule 62 of the Company’s Constitution and all will be seeking re-election under said 

rule. 

The past financial year has also seen changes to our branch staff. Tamara Tagg resigned 

from her position as Customer Service Officer and was replaced by Cath Austin and Makayla 

Williams. Cath and Makayla joined a very experienced, skilled and enthusiastic team and I 

would also like to take this opportunity to thank both Nancye Freeth and Darren Jackson for 

their contribution over the past year. The branch continued to receive many rewards and 

accolades during the past 12 months and I would like to congratulate and thank all staff for 

their efforts. 

I would also like to acknowledge the contribution of our Branch Manager, Robyn Floyd as 

much of what has been achieved over the past year is a result of Robyn’s dedication to her 

team, the local community and the Community Bank® concept. 

The past year has seen us consolidate our total banking business and as of 30 June 2015 we 

had a total banking business of $61.5 million. I am pleased to announce that we ended the 

2014/2015 financial year on a positive note and once again our Treasurer will be announcing 

a trading profit. The Board of Directors have put in place a budget aimed at continued 

business growth which is hoped will facilitate a continuation of this positive growth trend. 

With the assistance of our banking partners, Bendigo and Adelaide Bank, we have again 

been able to provide financial support to several local community groups. Our partnership 

with the Gilgandra Show Society enabled the construction of a new canteen facility - the 

Bendigo Bank Community Kiosk – which was used for the first time at this year’s Bendigo 

Bank 100th Annual Gilgandra Show. We were proud to support community footy through 

sponsorship of the Bendigo Bank Castlereagh Rugby League competition and representative 

team and together with Coo-ee Lodge Hostel we established The Bendigo Room within the 

hostel to create an exercise room aimed at encouraging the residents to continue to 

exercise and maintain good health. 



Our continuing partnership with Gilgandra Shire Council and local businesses in conducting 

the 2014 Shop Local Promotion was particularly successful and I am delighted to report that 

since our Community Bank® branch was formed in 2006, we have contributed over 

$200,000 back into our local community by way of sponsorships, donations and 

partnerships.  

It is imperative that we continue to build on the positive trend of the past two years to 

enable us to pay down our current overdraft before we can reward our shareholders with a 

return on their investment. I encourage you all to consider giving Robyn and our staff the 

opportunity to quote on all your available banking, insurance and business requirements. 

Our success over the past 12 months could not have been achieved without your ongoing 

support as a shareholders, customers and advocates of what is truly a unique way of 

banking for the benefit of our local community. 

As this is my first report as Chair I would like to take the opportunity to acknowledge and 

thank my fellow Directors for their encouragement, support and guidance during my 

maiden term. Our Community Bank® branch is continuing to grow and I believe that there is 

no limit to what can be achieved for our branch and community.   

Thank you once again for your ongoing support of our local Community Bank® branch. 

 

 

Tracey Stevenson 

Chairman 



GILGANDRA FINANCIAL SERVICES LIMITED 
 
MANAGER’S REPORT 
 

 

As another year rolls past and our business draws to an end I reflect back on our continued 
strength in what has been an exciting year in Gilgandra. It has seen the 100th Gilgandra Show, 
the erection of the new bronze statue in the community plaza and the birth of my 13th 
grandchild. We have also said farewell to Tamara and welcomed Cath and Makayla to the team. 

As a branch we have made some milestones with in the business. Most notable of these is that 
Gilgandra & District Community Bank® Branch reached over an amazing $60 million in footings 
and are still growing. 

We are seeing profits being made and our debt being reduced. We are seeing customers from 
Dubbo taking up our wonderful service that we offer which is really helping us achieve our long 
term goals of a very successful business. 

I would again like to thank the dedication and support that all my staff Nancye, Darren, Makayla 
and Cath have given over the past year and for their continuous efforts and hard work. 

So I would just like to finish with thanking all of my wonderful customers that have made the 
last 4 years an absolute pleasure of being able to help you with all of your banking and 
insurance needs. We have had some fun and exciting chats in the branch. So please keep 
referring family friends and colleges to the staff and you will achieve a branch that is not only 
profitable but a great supporter of your town  

 

 

Robyn Floyd 
 

Manager 
































































